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Dear kindergarten families,           
Tomorrow is Ash Wednesday which marks the beginning of our Lenten Season.  Lent is a time for helping others, praying more and for self-sacrifice.  We are working to prepare ourselves for Jesus’ resurrection on Easter!  Just like during Advent when we waited for Jesus’ birth, during Lent we are waiting for His rising.  By helping others, praying and sacrificing, we grow closer to God.  Discuss as a family what you will be doing for Lent. The church asks us to participate in three acts during Lent—prayer, fasting and almsgiving.  Each week, we will participate in kindergarten Stations of the Cross in church. We will begin and end the Stations by making the sign of the cross as a reminder that this is a prayer.  Jesus’ journey to the cross is a sad story, but we know the ending is happy and He wants us to rejoice! Please talk to your child about the Stations of the Cross.  Besides praying more (we will also learn the Our Father) and doing kind deeds, we will be collecting food for the church’s food pantry bins as our act of almsgiving during Lent.  We generated a few ideas and together with the children we decided on the following for next week: 

Peanut butter (students in room 99, Mahr)

Jelly (students in room 100, Bentley)

This food item can be brought in any day next week until Thursday, March 15th. We will drop off our food donations in the bins when we go to church for Stations of the Cross.

A good analogy to help explain why we take part in prayer, fasting and almsgiving during Lent is that of the caterpillar transforming into a butterfly.  We will discuss the caterpillar and talk about how it typically is not thought of as a beautiful bug until it changes into a butterfly.  The caterpillar is just like us.  We work during Lent to better ourselves and emerge at Easter more beautiful in the eyes of God! During Lent, we will have a butterfly on display in the kindergarten lobby as part of our new kindness challenge. When the children do something kind, they will add a piece of tissue paper to it. We will watch as the dull caterpillar transforms into a bright and beautiful butterfly!  This is a great visual for the children.  They will be amazed to see how many kind deeds combined, make the world a more beautiful place. Attached to this note, you will also find a plain butterfly.  Please encourage your child to do kind deeds at home during Lent.  As your child completes a kind deed, color in a section of the butterfly.  By the end of Lent, you will have a colorful butterfly to display for your Easter celebration! 

Blessings,
The Kindergarten Team

